

LINES & LEADERS

Newsletter of the Connecticut Fly Fisher's Association April 2000 Volume 27, No. 8

Organized "To Preserve and Promote the Pleasures and Traditions of Fly Fishing and to Conserve Game-Fish Waters."

APRIL MEETING Fly Tyer's Roundtable

Thanks to Roger Plourde's and Steve Sawzcuk's special efforts this year's Roundtable features the following tyers:

Ernie Boutiette John Marona Brian Owens Paul Rossman Dick Wemmel

Ken Parkany Jack Smola

Mike Motyl Roger Plourde John Walker

Various patterns will be demonstrated from dry flys to muddlers to saltwater patterns.

Come and pick up some fly tying tips.

PLACE: Veteran's Memorial Clubhouse Sunset Ridge East Hartford, CT

> DATE: Wednesday, April 12 TIME: Fly Tying - 7:00 pm Program - 7:30 pm



FROM THE VEST OF THE PRESIDENT

Well, folks, its time to go fishing. For those of you who wait for Opening Day, your wait will be short. For the rest of us, the time is now. The Willie was stocked in early March and those who tried caught fish shortly thereafter. The middle of the month brought much needed rain and some colder weather and now is the time to wet a line. Practice the techniques mentioned by Charlie Place during the November meeting Williamantic River slide show... sinking line, streamers fished next to boulders and banks. Or, try some soft hackles a la Sylvester Nemes: I have, and I'm a soft hackle addict now. Easy to tie and fish, these patterns are amazing at bringing trout up from the bottom to hit a fly fished just under the surface.

On the salt, things are quiet but will heat up soon. There should be some early bass entering the Connecticut River, positioning themselves to gorge on shad and alewives as these fish make their spring spawn run. The best place for early season bass is on the Cape. As I write this there are still a few spots left for the Cape Cod trips. Check for availability with Larry Johnson.

This winter I've been tying flys alone and, on a few occasions, with friends. I find my productivity and enjoyment is increased when tying with friends. We try to get together about once a month and crank out about a dozen each or so. We don't always tie the same patterns when together but it seems that at the end of the sessions, we've all tied about the same amount of flies and my flies seem better tied than if I were to tie alone. If you're a tyer and, even more, so if you're not: Don't miss this month's meeting: The Fly Tyers Round Table. All the Tyers are members of CFFA. All are known and knowledgeable tyers. They'll be tying flys ranging from saltwater to salmon, drys to wets. And, they are very responsive to questions about technique and materials. You'll not want to miss it. Also, there will be a special raffle which will feature a Powell rod, and a Mark Lewchik print framed by Roger Plourde.

Over the last 5 years, we have all enjoyed the articles written for this column and in other parts of our newsletter by Charlie Place. Also, we were able to pick up the free monthly publication, Heading Out, which featured a fly tying column by Charlie. I have to tell you: We were blessed by a real sleeper of a literary artist. Heading Out is now out of business but Charlie's articles have been picked up by no less than the Yale Angler's Journal and On The Water magazine. In the Yale Angler's Journal, his articles appears with angling stories from the likes of Cotton and Yeats. On The Water, New England's premier fishing magazine, just published his second article. Thanks Charlie, and keep them coming.

If anyone is interested in tying before the May meeting, please see Steve Sawczuk; Tyers of any experience level are welcome. If you have even just one pattern that you've experienced success with and want to share with others, please consider this opportunity.



CLUB NEWS

Rod Building School: Last month we forgot to acknowledge a major helper with our Rod Building School, Al Gnann. Al provided the facilities at

REC Components for the school. Thanks Al for your help. We are sorry we omitted you from our thank you list last month.

HELP WANTED On-Stream Instruction: I am asking members to call me if you can help with the Stream Instruction on the Willimantic River on Sat. April 8th 8:30-12:00. This year's class has 33 students and I can use all the help I can get. Please call me if you can help, it will be greatly appreciated. Your Education Chairman Gary Steinmiller, 860-563-0040.

Special Raffle - April Membership Meeting: In addition to our conservation raffle, we will be having a special. The prizes are:

- 8' 6" 5/6 weight Powell rod.
- Mark Lewchik print framed by Roger Plourde.

Club Trip to Cape Cod: There are still a few more openings for the 22-23 May & 12-13 June trip. For reservations please call Larry Johnson at 860-246-0728.

For Sale: Pflueger Medalist Rod, FY 90-10, 9 feet, 10 wgt., detachable butt, like new. \$50.00. Call Jim Bryan, 860-749-0370

Fishing Show Thank You: Many thanks to the following folks who helped out this year at CFFA's booth during the Fishing Show at the Civic Center:

Larry Johnson
Charlie Place
Steve Sawczuk
Roger Plourde
Dick Heffernon
Don Rose
John Walker
Dick Vanasse
Keith Petry

Ted Rzepski Ray Riley Gary Steinmiller John Marona



COMING EVENTS

Fly Fishing School	1 & 8 Apr 00
CFFA Board Meeting	5 Apr 00
CFFA Membership Meeting	12 Apr 00
CFFA Board Meeting	3 May 00
CFFA Membership Meeting	10 May 00
CFFA Fishing Trips, Cape Cod	20-21 May, 3-4 Jun 00

NEW MEMBERS!

The CFFA would like to welcome the following new members:

Al Lesperance George Mailloux Stanley W. Osinski Tom Small

You folks are encouraged to participate in all the activities CFFA has to offer. That way CFFA grows and becomes more vibrant. If you have any questions or suggestions please do not hesitate to approach any of the board members listed on the last page. Your suggestions regarding the Lines & Leaders are most welcomed.



The Most Complete Saltwater Fly Shop in the Area

Huge selection of Flies, Fly Tying Material, Accessories, Rods, Reels, Lines, and much more

93 Watch Hill Rd. • Westerly, Rt 02891 401-348-8888 • www.coveedge.com

COWBOY DOG

By Charlie Place

After fishing all day on the Madison River my friend and I were looking for some place to grab a bite to eat. We stopped at what seemed to be a cowboy saloon. We went in. It was. There was one cowboy standing at the short bar. Three empty round tables filled up the rest of the small canteen.

My friend and I sat at one of the round tables. Before we had a chance to look at a menu a large, nasty looking, three-legged dog walked under the saloon doors. A long scar ran down the left side of its starting just below its

bloodshot eye then angled to the tip of its wet snout. One broken tooth stuck up on the outside of the ink black canine's thin lips. A long, elastic drip of saliva hung from the corner of its mouth. The ugly dog wore a dirty, red bandanna that hung loosely from its thick neck. Hmmmm. "Cowboy dog," I thought. A low guttural growl directed at the wrangler at the bar reverberated from its throat. Ka chink, the cowboy's spur went as he took his foot off the brass rail. Ka chink, ka chink as he took two steps backward. His shaking hand slid down to his side. He looked at the bartender. The bartender gave him a slight nod. Fear swept over the cowboy's face as the fierce dog walked toward him. The cowboy dog circled the tall ranch hand several times. Then slowly backed out of the saloon. The weak-kneed cowpoke sighed heavily and put his head down on the shiny wood bar. My friend and I looked at each other. We had to know. "What was that all about?" I asked.

"Dog comes in here every day," the bartender said. "Looking for the guy that shot his paw."



HYDE DRIFT BOAT

Win a Hyde Drift Boat or a guided fishing trip on the famous Yellowstone. Get involved in the FFF 2000 raffles. Contact FFF National 406/585-7592 or go online and buy tickets at: http://www.fedflyfishers.org/products.htm

Membership For	m		
☐ Check if address	changed		
Date	- A	□New	□Renewal
Name			
Street	11-632-	- 101 - 1	
City/State/Zip	10/10/10/00		
Tel. (H)	11 8 31	(W)	
Email			
EmailPLEASE CHECK		ттее ү	OU ARE NOW
EmailPLEASE CHECK ON OR WISH TO	BE ON:	ттее ү	
PLEASE CHECK ON OR WISH TO	BE ON: Program	ттее ү	□Indoor Facil.
PLEASE CHECK ON OR WISH TO Conservation Education	BE ON: Program Publicity		□Indoor Facil. □Membership
PLEASE CHECK ON OR WISH TO	BE ON: Program Publicity Banquet		□Indoor Facil.
PLEASE CHECK ON OR WISH TO Conservation Education Fund Raising Secretarial Duties DUES STRUCTU	BE ON: Program Publicity Banquet URE		□Indoor Facil. □Membership
PLEASE CHECK ON OR WISH TO Conservation Education Fund Raising Secretarial Duties	BE ON: Program Publicity Banquet URE		□Indoor Facil. □Membership
PLEASE CHECK ON OR WISH TO Conservation Education Fund Raising Secretarial Duties DUES STRUCTU	BE ON: Program Publicity Banquet S JRE \$ 5.00		□Indoor Facil. □Membership
PLEASE CHECK ON OR WISH TO Conservation Education Fund Raising Secretarial Duties DUES STRUCTU	BE ON: Program Publicity Banquet S URE \$ 5.00 5.00		□Indoor Facil. □Membership
PLEASE CHECK ON OR WISH TO Conservation Education Fund Raising Secretarial Duties DUES STRUCTU Junior (under 16) Regular \$ 15	BE ON: Program Publicity Banquet S URE \$ 5.00 \$ 25.00	TO	□Indoor Facil. □Membership □Legislative

hank You!

Dear CFFA:

I am writing to all CFFA members, but especially to all who worked so hard to make the Expo and banquet great events. If you didn't attend you missed a lot, and a great time.

Tammy DiGristine set the perfect tone for the day and evening. She was accessible with friendly conversation and that great sense of humor. I was pleased to be part of several informative and fun conversations.

In particular, I want to thank Charlie and Jack, and anyone else that helped me lug my booth in and out. Thanks, guys.

I have a very big thanks to all that worked on a great raffle; the REC Corporation for the Sage rod and leather care donations, and the gods of luck and good fortune for making me the winner of that rod and case.

Sincerely, thank you, Charley McCaughtry

www.northcove.com

For All Your Fly Fishing Needs...

The Store to Explore ...

SAGE, G. LOOMS, THOMAS & THOMAS, ST. CROX. SCIENTIFIC ANGLER, ISLANDER, I RYALL, LAMSON, ROSS. HODGMAN, BAUER, TIBOR, REGAL, RENZETTI, SWMS. PATAGONIA, STREAM DESIGNS, DX OFFICIO, COLUMBIA

(860)388-6585

OPEN DAILY: WALLE 75 Main Street • Old Saybrook, CT

CANOES & KAYAKS . SHOOTING SPORTS . HIKING, CLIMBING & CAMPING . OPTICS

SMOLA'S

LICENSE #2342

BLUE RIBBON GUIDE SERVICES

TROUT GUARANTEED DEERFIELD • FARMINGTON • WESTFIELD • SWIFT & HOUSATONIC RIVER

860-763-1856

JACK SMOLA 483 HAZARD AVE. ENFIELD, CT 06082 HTTP://WWW.JACKSMOLA.COM INFO@JACKSMOLA.COM

Please Support Our Advertisers!

Our advertisers exist to provide you with excellent products and services and they do need your support. Mention that you are with the CFFA. They do appreciate the feedback and patronage from club members. Plus. they are an excellent source for information on gear, tackle and fishing tips and conditions.





"THE FISH CONNECTION"

Fresh & Salt Water Bait & Tackle Fly Tying Materials & Fly Fishing Accessories Fresh & Salt Water Guide Services

127 Route 12 Preston, CT 06365

(203) 885-1739

LOCATED ON THE THAMES RIVER

Connecticut Outfitters

Hartford Club Sport Center "Fishing and Outdoor Specialists Since 1979"

554 Wethersfield Avenue • Hartford, CT 06114

Ron Angelo (860) 296-0110 Fax (860) 296-5665

E-mail: ctoutfitters@snct.net web address: www.ctoutfitters.com

For All Your Fresh & Saltwater Fishing Needs

- · Fly Fishing
- · Fresh/Saltwater Guides
- · Instruction
- · Live/Frozen Bait
- · Custom Tied Flies
- · Fly Tring
- · Rod/Reel Repairs
- · Rod Building

Part time Position Available

Lots of benefits & discounts

This could be a fly fisher's dream to fund their fishing adventures!

Dumb and Dumber

By Emie Boutiette

you be the judge.

Wife often told me that a fisherman had a screw loose in his brain. I never admitted it; but she was right. I will give a few of my experiences and let

I trolled New Hampshire for many years for salmon and lake trout. One year a friend talked me into fishing salmon at ice out. All stories said that was the best salmon fishing of the year. We went two days after ice out. We launched and headed up lake. There was a nice salmon chop and in a short time had three salmon in the three pound range. Then the wind came up and we were fishing in two foot waves. We learned the hard way that after ice out the wind blows hard from north to south - icy cold. We got blown off the lake. We sat in the car with the heater on to thaw out. We ate and crawled into our sleeping bags in our tent. During the night I could hear the wind howling through the pines. We decided to fish the lower part of the lake that is on the other side of a causeway and be protected from the wind. To get back we had to go west to east and we were taking waves into the boat. After a scary ride back, I had had enough. I froze in my sleeping bag and the next morning refused to go out. I forgot to mention that on the previous morning we had ice on the windshield until about 10:00. Also, any branches along shore that touched the water were ice coated. About 10:00 I went to town (a short walk) looking for a V.F.W. Post where I could get brandy and hot coffee. I got back to camp in the late afternoon, warm for the first time. I was listening to the weather channel about 3:00 A. M. and they predicted 6 - 8" of show for the next day. I woke Tom and we headed home. I later found out that they did get the snow. When I got home, my wife wanted to know after seeing my red face how I got sunburned. Not sunburn - but frostbite.

Now to the ocean. It was 150 miles to North Truro Lighthouse. My brother and I left for two days surf fishing for bass. There as a storm blowing six foot and bigger waves into shore, but we figured a way to fish. We would rush down to the shore when the waves retreated, cast our four ounce plugs out as far as we could and then put the reel on free spool and rush back as the waves rushed in. This was about thirty feet back. We did this all night. It was also raining hard. Anyone who has fished at night knows that the waves are magnified at night, and as we watched them come in they seemed to be 10 or 13 feet high. We would have quit, but we kept seeing bass in the waves. Dummy One and Dummy Two fished into daylight. Not a fish.

Now a humorous story. When I lived in Massachusetts I was about a mile from a small pond that was loaded with bass, but all small. One evening my wife decided to come with me. She like to walk and figured a couple hours on the pond would be relaxing. I rowed up to a spot where the river that formed the pond came in. She then took the oars to keep me in place to fish my bass bug. First let me say that my wife is deadly afraid of bugs. Then I noticed a few large flies and then the area was full of them. This was really something to see. They were Dobson flies. They are when hellgrammites molt. At least 2 ½" – 3" long, with a thick body, wings 2 ½" or more, and a real fuzzy face. My wife was screaming and plying the oars to get away from them. I never got to fish that hatch and although I spent many hours on that pond, I never saw it again.

One more wife story. One beautiful day in June my brother and I took a ride to the Miller's River with our wives. It was a nice ride of about 60 miles. My brother and I were to fish for an hour while our wives enjoyed a walk along the river. We parked next to a burned out factory that had made large cardboard boxes and these were strewn all over. We forgot to tell them that those boxes were the home of river rats and not to walk near them. As you know, these rats are the size of cats. As you know, a half dozen of them ran by them. When we returned, the things that we were called cannot be printed here. Some good came of this, as I don't remember my wife ever again asking to go fishing with me.





MILL RIVER FLY SHOP

3549 Whitney Avenue Hamden, Connecticut 06518

Everything for the Fly Fisherman, Fly Tyer

GABRIEL MACARE

(203) 248-7850

Monday thru Wednesday & Friday – 10:00 am - 6:00 pm Thursday-10:00 am - 7:30 pm • Saturday-10:00 am - 5:00 pm Book Review (Reviewed by Bruce E. Harang for the FFF Mar 2000 ClubWire)

The Fly Tier's Benchside Reference

by Ted Leeson & Jim Schollmeyer Portland, OR 1999 459 pages, Hardbound, Illustrated, Color Suggested price \$100.00

This is a major work dealing with fly tying techniques and methods. Broken down into fifteen chapters, which are subdivided into thirty-eight sections, the reader can quickly find the type of procedure of interest.

While the book does have chapters on thread handling, materials selection, and hooks, it is not a beginner's teaching manual. Once you the tier have, a basic understanding of fly tying this book comes into its own. Whenever the tier needs to refresh his tying technique or learn a new technique, this book will most likely have a photo sequence showing how to proceed.

Necessarily, due to its broad coverage, tying sequences are short and straight to the point. Not incomplete by any means, but not fleshed out to the extent a beginner can walk through without help either.

The close-up photography of Jim Schollmeyer is incredibly good. The reproduction of the photographs in the book is also of high quality. The use of different colored backgrounds to indicate main procedures and alternative procedures is a nice touch. The writing is clear, concise, and well edited.

Overall, the work is well explained and illustrated. However, everyone can and does make dumb mistakes. The authors have, for example, stated that a "...whipfinish is essentially a series of half hitches..." This is totally incorrect. A whip-finish is no more a series of half hitches than is a nail knot. So like everything else in print you must read with insight and common sense.

This is clearly an important book, which needs to be open on the tying bench of every fly tier. The fact that you can purchase it at around \$70.00 on several online book dealers makes it easier to justify to your significant other. In addition, if your significant other also ties the book only costs \$35.00 a piece!

Buy this book, keep it on the tying bench and use it often. You will become a better tier.





Fine Fly Fishing Equipment & Sporting Firearms

Charles A. Connell, Jr. 431 Fitchville Road Bozrah, CT 06334

Middlefield, CT 06455

203-347-4353 1-800-CUBETA'S

> BUY - SELL - BARTER (203) 889-4901

VIDEO TAPE LIBRARY RULES

- · 2 tapes per person.
- \$2 per tape per month.
- · Return at fly tying classes, board meetings, monthly meetings, etc., to any Board member.
- \$2 late fee per tape per month.
- · Will only be rented at monthly meetings.
- First come first served.

Camping Tips

(reprinted from FFF' Clubwire)

- When using a public campground, a tuba placed on your picnic table will keep the campsites on either side vacant.
- ② A hot rock placed in your sleeping bag will keep your feet warm. A hot enchilada works almost as well, but the cheese sticks between your toes.
- The best backpacks are named for national parks or mountain ranges. Steer clear of those named for landfills.
- Modern rain suits made of fabrics that "breathe" enable campers to stay dry in a downpour. Rain suits that sneeze, cough, and belch, however, have been proven to add absolutely nothing to the wilderness experience.
- ① Lint from your navel makes a handy fire starter. Warning: Remove lint from navel before applying the match.
- ② You'll never be lost if you remember that moss always grows on the north side of your compass.
- ② You can duplicate the warmth of a down-filled bedroll by climbing into a plastic garbage bag with several geese.
- The canoe paddle, a simple device used to propel a boat, should never be confused with a gnu paddle, a similar device used by Tibetan veterinarians
- (2) When camping, always wear a long-sleeved shirt. It gives you something to wipe your nose on.
- Take this simple test to see if you qualify for solo camping. Shine a flashlight into one ear. If the beam shines out the other ear, do not go into the woods alone.
- A two-man pup tent does not include two men or a pup.
- A potato baked in the coals for one hour makes an excellent side dish. A potato baked in the coals for three hours makes an excellent hockey puck.
- © In emergency situations, you can survive in the wilderness by shooting small game with a slingshot made from the elastic waistband of your underwear.
- The guitar of the noisy teenager at the next campsite makes excellent kindling
- The sight of a bald eagle has thrilled campers for generations. The sight of a bald man, however, does absolutely nothing for the eagle.
- © It's entirely possible to spend your whole vacation on a winding mountain road behind a large motor home.
- © Bear bells provide an element of safety for hikers in grizzly country. The tricky part is getting them on the bears.
- © In an emergency, a drawstring from a parka hood can be used to strangle a snoring tent mate.
- (by Johnny Walker of the Fort Worth Texas Fly Fishers)



Connecticut Fly Fisher's Association, Inc. P.O. Box 380268 East Hartford CT 06138-0268

FIRST CLASS US POSTAGE PAID PERMIT NO 27 NO. GRANBY, CT 06060



FIRST CLASS MAIL - PLEASE DELIVER PROMPTLY



Parkany, Kenneth J. 503 Bush Hill Rd. Manchester, CT 06040

APRIL MEETING

Fly Tyer's Roundtable

Wed., April 12

06040-7129 32

Board of Directors		Home	Office
President	Ray Riley	571-8756	
Activities - VP	Larry Johnson	246-0728	418-6149
Environment - VP	Jack Smola		763-1856
Promotion - VP	Ed Fidrych	342-1173	566-8241
Recording Secretary	Ted Rzepski	561-3475	243-9761
	email:	TarponTed@aol.com	
Legal Secretary	Mark Levy	232-1666	
Treasurer	Keith Petry	649-0470	
Advisory Board	Joe D'Addario	568-5035	289-6427
Advisory Board	Gary Bogli	649-4227	648-5030
Advisory Board	Charles Place	623-9912	565-7841
Advisory Board	Ken Parkany	643-9819	280-1844
Banquet Chairman	Vacant		
Conservation Chairman	Kurt Jagielow	649-3681	649-3681
Education Chairman	Gary Steinmiller	563-0040	280-2396
Indoor Facilities Chm	Steve Sawczuk	747-5852	
Legislative Chairman	Vin Ringrose	828-4642	225-6064
Membership Chairman	Bob Quinn	633-2470	843-2014
Newsletter Editors	Lynn/Mike Stewart	653-4203	654-4288
Newsletter Editors	email:	TellicoFly@aol.com	
Program Chairman	Roger Plourde	747-4297	747-3324
Publicity Chairman	Ed Fidrych	342-1173	566-8241

The Connecticut Fly Fisher's Association, Inc. is organized "To Preserve and Promote the Pleasures and Tradition of Fly Fishing and to Conserve Game-Fish Waters." CFFA membership meetings are held on the second Wednesday of each month, September through May. Meetings are held at the Veterans' Memorial Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge Drive, East Hartford, CT.

"Lines and Leaders" is the official publication of the Connecticut Fly Fisher's Association, Inc. and is distributed to its membership and allies of conservation. Business card ads may be placed at a cost of \$5 per ad or \$40 for 9 months. CFFA members may place for-sale or want ads of a non-commercial nature without charge. Newsletter correspondence should be sent to Lynn & Mike Stewart, 215 Loomis Street, North Granby, CT 06060. Change of address notices should be sent to CFFA, P.O. Box 380260, East Hartford, CT 06138-0268.

COPY DEADLINE: Second Wednesday of month previous to publication.

CFFA Hotline: John Springer - ** 664-3688 email: AMTRKANGLR@aol.com